

We had two meetings, one in January on the 7th and the second on the 26th . The last was a special meeting to consider the Bi-annual Renaissance report to the panel.

Meeting of 7th January.
It was agreed that the verbal report from the Chief Executive on the Transformation of Scrutiny should be accepted as an urgent item of business under Part B.  This subject has been discussed on the same basis at all three scrutiny panels. 

Much of our work involves the questioning of Executive decisions, but sometimes this impacts directly on officers and managers. A good example was the Task and Finish project on the Car Leasing and the intention is to make more use of T+F. Concerns were expressed about the proposed reduction of scrutiny support staff, to be replaced by input from the newly structured strategic management team. Although we have had assurances from the Chief Executive, as Chair of one of the Panels I reserve judgement on whether giving executive officers a supporting role in Scrutiny will compromise the effectiveness of this function, but welcome the decision by the Chief Executive to hold workshops for all three directorates on the Transformation.  

As regards the Budget process, there was a feeling amongst members that we could be more effective in how we scrutinise this subject. I had previously proposed through the Scrutiny Chairs Group, a separate Budget Scrutiny Panel but this did not have members’ support. However, given the severe budgetary pressures that we can expect in the coming years, it is important that we raise our game to respond to this. I was pleased to see the Panel question the regular use if Supplementary estimates. In 2008/09 this amounted to almost £1M which at this level undermines the whole budget process. 

The panel received an update from the Deputy Chief Executive on the Pay and workforce Strategy Review based on the report by the former Head of Personnel. The report raised a number of questions from the Panel, who commended the team on the effort that had gone into this project. The Deputy Chief Executive undertook to look into what members felt were inappropriate comments about some members’ involvement amounting to potential breaches of the code of conduct. He has since reported back to the Panel and the issue has been resolved. 

Meeting of 26th January.

The meeting was arranged specifically for the Bi-Annual report of the Carlisle Renaissance Board Action Plan. It was held in the early evening so that the Chairman of The Renaissance Board, Mr Bryan Gray could attend. The presentation covered Caldew Riverside, The Historic Quarter, and the M6 corridor, as well as the City Centre.

Given the financial problems of the University, which was fundamental to the Caldew Riverside project and an important plank of the Renaissance Initiative, it is not surprising that this was reflected in the tenor of the meeting as recorded in the minutes. 

Although there are informal Council briefings, one of the recurring issues was the lack of engagement and involvement of members, to enable them to contribute to the Renaissance project. This also applied to the commitment we seem to be making to the City of Culture bid where there has been no formal involvement beyond the initial “Expression of Interest” stage. But, members were pleased that Carlisle had been invited to join the Historic Cities group.

The Portfolio’s Holder’s suggestion of repeating the exercise which had been carried out successfully with Scrutiny on the Town Hall project, could perhaps begin to address this issue of member involvement, with workshops on other projects within the Renaissance remit. This will be raised at the Scrutiny Chairs meeting.   

The intention is to invite the Renaissance Board Chairman on a more regular basis, possibly more than once every six months. I also welcome the request by the County Council to the Scrutiny Chairs Group for them to have a member of the County Council Scrutiny attend these Renaissance presentations.  In my view this is entirely appropriate, since the County Council contribute to the project.

Councillor Trevor Allison

Chairman
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